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FODS Meeting: Minutes
Monday 13th November 2017, 2pm at Davenham CofE Primary School

Present:	Wendy Baynes, Sonali Bolar, Abby Bull, Louise Comley, Joanne Hyslop, Debbie Mercer, Danielle Still, Sarah Thomas, Jacqueline Turpin, Ruth Wood.

Apologies:	Kathryn Cann, Nikki Davies, Chloe Nash, Alison Ruse, Hayley White, Louise Whitehead, 
Nicola Williams, Vicki Wright


Wendy Baynes (Chairperson) opened the Meeting.

1.	Welcome

Wendy welcomed all those present; and thanked them for attending.


2.	Review of Recent Events

	Beetle Drive (10/11/17) 
Attendance was lower than past years however all who came had fun and enjoyed competing for prizes; £53 raised. Thank you to everyone who heled and supported with special thanks to Steve Hart for being our compere for the night. 
All agreed that next year, the Beetle Drive will be held after school for KS1 children only.


3.	Review of Previous Minutes

	Adult Race Night (Steve Hart / John Walsh)
A new event to be run in-house with races comprising of 8 horses each of which are sold for £ with each race sponsored. On the night bets are placed on the horses with winnings split between the race winner and FODS. Wendy to check with Steve Hart and John regarding dates. Raffle prizes have already been secured.
	
Golf Day 
Wendy to follow up with Alison Ruse and Nicola Williams as to whether their golfing partners would be willing to take over co-ordination of this event. Raffle prizes required and each hole is usually sponsored with the day held at a local golf course.

	Gin & Ale Evening (Cath Salt)
Ruth provided an update from Cath Salt who confirmed that Karen Murray is interested but very busy in the run-up to Christmas. Will be held in the summer term and can do gin with tokens along with someone to present the different gins which would be on sale at the end of the night. Similar idea to the wine tasting event. Cath will help organise it and will think about the ale option and confirm date as soon as possible. Nothing further required from FODS at present.

	Pamper Evening (Ruth Wood)
Had a meeting on 07/11/17 to discuss how the evening would run and confirming treatments and masterclasses. Tickets will be available in the New Year along with treatments (additional cost payable) for pre-booking via school spider at a discounted rate. A huge thank you to all the wonderful Mum’s who are donating their time and experience for this event. Volunteers will be needed to help with refreshments, raffle and door – if you are able to help or offer any raffle (pampering) prizes please let Ruth know. Many thanks in advance.

End of Year Event (Wendy Baynes)
The Band in the Barn event concluded its successful run last term. Discussions are now ongoing to hold a formal Ball event. The results of the survey via School Spider to gauge opinion on costs were inconclusive with 67 responses in total (all varied!). Suggestion proposed to hold a joint social event with Kingsmead Primary School with a sit down buffet instead. Committee to organise this would be split between the 2 schools. Further enquiries with Kingsmead, venues and costings to be made by Wendy before a decision is made.

Male Sports Event (Danielle Still)
Suggested a sporting event be held for Dad’s similar to the Rounders Event held earlier this year but with a different sporting theme. Danielle confirmed a mini highland games would be viable with 5-6 games (inc. archery, tug of war, tossing the caber etc.). Teams would be entered with each member paying £5 entry. Points would be accumulated by teams to progress through the rounds until a winner is determined. Proposed date is Saturday 21st April 2018.
Additionally a 3 Peaks Challenge was discussed whereby entrants paid a flat fee to enter and sponsorship raised to support them. Danielle to take forward.


4.	Upcoming Events

Cake Sales (Various) - School 
Events have been set up on FB for all cake sales with reminders to be issued nearer the event. Cakes sales will be for KS2 children only where the class baking is a Year 3 – 6 class, or for KS1 children only where the class baking is Reception, Year 1 or 2.

KS1 Film Night (24/11/17) - School 
Events have been set up on FB for all film nights with reminders to be issued nearer the event. Film to be confirmed. Please note date now changed to Friday 1st December to avoid pre-Christmas fair clash.

Christmas Fair (25/11/17) – Jacqueline Turpin
A list requesting volunteers for the Christmas Fair will be made available via School Spider this week; if you can please volunteer an hour (or more) of your time it would be very much appreciated.
21 Stallholders are confirmed to date. Lucky dip prizes have been ordered along with Father Christmas gifts; a wrapping session will be organised by Jacqueline shortly – more hands make it a lot quicker; thank you in advance!
There will be the usual cake stall (all cakes to be brought into school the day before) and Year 6 run sweets stall. 
We now have a Small Lotteries Licence and Raffle Tickets have been ordered. A book of 5 raffle tickets (£1 per ticket) will be given to every family to sell in advance of the Christmas Fair. More tickets will be available if required and there is no obligation to sell; please just return the tickets otherwise so that they can be resold. We have a fantastic star prize kindly donated by Alice Atherton for a family night away at the Marriott Hotel in York. Additional prizes include a £50 cash prize and £30 Sainsbury’s voucher.


5.	Finance Update
 
Ball Account = £500 to allow for sundries
Main Account = £8964 with a number of large purchases (including new grass area) to be reimbursed for. Any additional funds raised will now be put towards the new playground plans.
School Council = £603


6.	Funding Requests / Wish Lists

All funding requests for the foreseeable future will focus on improving the grass area in the infant’s playground (used by all children at different times). 


7.	AOB
	
· Christmas Event (Wendy Baynes)
There will be a fireworks display held on Tuesday 19th December where all families will be able to attend for a single entry fee. Mulled wine and refreshments will be available to buy on the night. Father Christmas will also attend for younger children to have their photo with him. A singing performance will be provided on the night by KS2. This is not intended to be a profit making event for FODS but a chance for all to enjoy a firework display at the end of term. More details to be provided nearer the time.

· Family Bingo (20/04/18) 
This will now be held straight after school for Years 2-6. 
Update post meeting: Ruth confirmed Edward Domville available to call the numbers!

· STIKINS (Ruth Wood)
Thank you to everyone who has supported the school by raising funds through STIKINS. By using the link on the school website we are able to receive 30% commission on any sales made (at no additional cost to parents). Payment is annual and we have received our first commission cheque of a fantastic £198.75! Thank you to everyone who has bought STIKINS, you have made a real difference! STIKINS can continue to be bought throughout the year and will count towards next year’s cheque.

· Tea-Towels (Nicola Williams)
Packs were issued last week to Reception and Year 6 parents; please return all orders by 17/11/17.



8.	Date of Next Meeting 

8pm, Monday 29th January 2018 at Davenham CofE Primary School.
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